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Tuscarora   /ǳǊǊŜƴǘǎ 
 

Commodore  wƻƎŜǊ aŀŘŘƛƎŀƴ 

I am honored to serve as the forty-ninth Commodore of TYC.  I 

appreciate the confidence the board has placed in me to lead our 

Club in 2017.   

 First, I wish to thank the members of 2016 board, Keith 

Robinson, Steve Schellhammer, Carol Goulah and Doug Klapper 

who completed their respective term for their work on behalf of 

the Club.  Welcome to new board members Darlene Manhardt 

Vice Commodore, Kathy Sipes Secretary, Greg Sutton Treasurer 

and Bob Beck Director of Operations. 

A special thanks to Ernie Pipiles for his leadership and dedication 

as Commodore for 2016. 

I believe we have an exciting year ahead, new floating docks in 

Hain's and a reconfiguration of access to the docks is the first challenge in 2017.  As with every 

significant change, it brings a certain amount of anxiety for those members that are directly af-

fected.  In speaking for the board, we are committed to making the transition as smooth as possi-

ble. Rest assured we will listen carefully to your requests and make the best assignments possi-

ble for our members and the terms of our lease. 

Another improvement to our club this year will be new dock posts to enable our membership to 

tie off their boats more securely. 

We have lost several members in the off season, and we must actively recruit new mem-

bers.  The membership has always been the best resource for new members.  So, please if you 

are aware of somebody purchasing a boat or wishes to change where they dock, please advise 

our membership committee.  [next page] 
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Commodore  wƻƎŜǊ aŀŘŘƛƎŀƴ 

Since this has been a rather mild winter, I'm sure you as well as myself can sense the rapidly ap-

proaching boating season.  Our online calendar lists the important dates for the year.  

I am looking forward to seeing you all at the Spring Meeting. 

Roger Maddigan 

 

 

 

¸ƻǳǊ .ƻŀǊŘ ƻŦ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊǎ ό.h5ύ ŀǘ ǿƻǊƪΗ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ƳŜŜǝƴƎΦ   

Saturday April 22nd 
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Vice Commodore  5ŀǊƭŜƴŜ aŀƴƘŀǊŘǘ 

I am honored and thrilled to be your new Vice Commodore.  A bit 

nervous though, since this is a huge task.  

 Our Calendar for the summer is filling up fast.  These events would 

not be possible if it werenôt for our generous TYC members who vol-

unteer their time and energy.  That being saidé.I am in NEED of sev-

eral chairpersons for upcoming events.  Keep in mind you can get 

your club hours by doing this.  If you are interestedéplease let me 

know ASAP.  The entire club would greatly appreciate it! 

Our Winter Dinner again was another joyous occasion March 5th at 

Milos in Williamsville. Almost 50 people attended.  The weather coop-

erated, no major snow stormséand the food was delicious! 

Letôs get ready for a  FUNTASTIC SUMMER!!!  So far we have the following planned events: 

April 28-30th Launch and mast stepping- Lunches and breakfast by Jan Klapper & Carol Goulah. 

May 5th Sock burning/new members party-hosted by Karen & Bill Guggemos 

May 21st Winery Bus Tour-Chaired by Darlene Manhardt  

June 10-11 Club Cruise Niagara On The Lake Sailing Club 

June 16th,  TGIF party chaired by Bill & Karen Guggemos 

June 17-18 Sail Past Weekend-STILL IN NEED OF CHAIR PERSON FOR DINNER. There will 

be no Fatherôs day brunch unless someone volunteersépossibly a pancake breakfast instead.   

July 1-3 Club Cruise Etobicoke Yacht Club 

August 12-13 Club Cruise Oakville Yacht Club (jazz festival) 

August 19-20 Club cruise Port Credit Yacht Club 

August 26-Commodoreôs ball at Sunset Grill 

September 2nd Beef & corn roast chaired by Keith and Cheryl Robinson 

September 10th-Commodoreôs tea chaired by Denise David and Christine MacLeod. Denise will 

return as Amelia Earhart. 

(Please email John Siuta at jsdz59@aol.com to sign up for club cruises.) 

Darlene Manhardt 
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Winter Dinner on March 5th at MILOS   



Rear Commodore  ¢ƻǊǎǘŜƴ 5ƻŜǊƛƴƎ 

I hope everybody is well and I am looking forward to being on the  

island again. A few comments: 

Check out the new TYC video channel on VIMEO, link below. A first 

attempt is already posted with footage from our 2016 sail past.  

If you have any videos, pictures, stories, tips etc. to share donôt be 

shy, this will help to make our newsletter great again. (Ha!) 

Please email any changes, such as phone number, home ad-

dress, email address ASAP so that we can update the TYC ROSTER 

before printing it for the spring meeting.  Also, share your MMSI num-

ber, we plan on posting a separate listing on our webpage.   

 

In case you were wondering, all the stuff below can be found in the MEMBERS ONLY section on 

our TYC webpage.  Please email if you need access, rearcommodore@tycwilson.com. 

TYC has a Twitter and Facebook channel. Sign up and tune in or let  us know if you would like to 

share something.  

Torsten Doering 
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Check out the 2016 Sail Past Video on VIMEO! 

https://vimeo.com/206309608 
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Fleet Captain ±ƛŎƪƛ aǳǊǊŀȅ    
Spring launch is just around the corner; boats go in Friday, April 

28 !!  

OMG, that's next month !!! 

Please remember to sign up for the work crews and to send me a 

proxy if your unable to be present when your boat is launched.  The 

membership is very experienced and skilled dealing with our sys-

tem and therefore doesn't need a review of our procedures.  I will 

highlight the process at the Spring meeting. 

I will be sending out a blast email soon to list the available slips. 

Please email fleetcaptain@tycwilson.com if you are interested in 

changing your slip assignment or have any other concerns. 

I look forward to serving as your Fleet Captain this year. 

Vicki Murray 

 

±ƻƭΦ мт LǎǎǳŜ м  aŀǊŎƘ нлмт                                     ¢ǳǎŎŀǊƻǊŀ ¸ŀŎƘǘ /ƭǳōτ²ƛƭǎƻƴΣ bŜǿ ¸ƻǊƪ   

April 28th & 29th, 

more info to follow! 
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¢¸/ .ƻƻƪ /ƭǳōΥ .ƻƻƪǎ ŀƴŘ .ƻŀǘǎ  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                              by Linda Maddigan and Denise David 

              

 So why does TYC have a book club, you might ask.  Certainly, TYC is primarily a commu-
nity of boaters, people who share a deep affection for the pleasure of being on or near the water.  
But several years ago, we noticed that in addition to our interest in boating, many TYC members 
also share an interest in reading.  

 

 We decided that TYC members might enjoy having a book club. At first, we were not sure 
how many people would come, but over the years we have been very pleased with the interest 
and the participation of club members. We started the book club in June 2008 so the book club is 
now starting its ninth year. We meet once a month during the boating season from May through 
September, usually on the third Sunday of the month from 12:00 until 1:00 at the clubhouse, and 
we have one winter meeting in March at a member's home.  
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